

Capital Improvements Program Committee

August 31, 2021 Meeting

Draft Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 5:59 pm by Kathi Padgett. Present are: Kathi Padgett, Kyle Ball, John Wheeler, Rebecca Mason, Sheldon Perry. Also present are David Little, Willie Farnum, Jack Waldron. 

1. Approval of Minutes of July 27, 2021 – Kyle made a motion to approve, Rebecca seconded. Police – Fire BLOCKING not clocking. Mark out an apostrophe in its. APPROVED as amended

2. Other matters – 

Part 1 – David Little – attended a presentation by CAI Technologies and has some concerns. He would like to modify/negotiate the contract. The BOS is aware of his issues. There is a second proposal for an online system. There is no criteria for acceptance, quality control or questions. Revisit next year to see if we should add in for future revisions. 

Part 2 – Willie Farnum – The transfer station has a need for a second compactor and a building to house it. Inflation will be $36,000 per year. Grants are being sought. The total cost will be approximately $1.3 million dollars. The group has also spoken about doing this work with a bond. ARPA funds are available for water and septic. Kathi recommends putting something in the 2028-2030 column for now, in order to give them time to go to the Selectmen and the Town Meeting. Willie feels those dates are too far out. Jack feels that by putting it in that column it is showing that the CIP Committee is supportive of the project but does not have enough information to include it in this year's CIP. January 7 of 2022 is the date that a hearing has to be held for the bond. The bond could be researched before Town Meeting. Sheldon recommends putting in money for 2023. There is money in for this year and next year already, totaling $250,000 over the next couple of years. Willie would like to see $750,000 for the main building in two years. There is discussion about how a purchase can be voted on once and accumulated over future town meetings. There is $100,000 in the Capital Reserve currently. IF we add $200,000 as well as the $150,000 from the ARPA grant that will total $450,000. Sheldon suggested adding a line item on the Transfer Station for the bond rather than having the Capital Reserve line. John explained that you will need an appropriation for the full amount. Sheldon made a motion to add $100,000 to the capital reserve, Kyle seconded. Sheldon withdrew his motion, Kyle withdrew his second. Becky made a motion to add $200,000 to the Transfer Station Capital Reserve for the year 2022. Sheldon seconded. APPROVED

3. Presentation of Draft 2022-2027 CIP Report – The public hearing will be held on September 15. The Planning Board is meeting on 9/22. 

4. Review and discussion of Draft Report – Discussion was held regarding changes that were recommended by John Wheeler. Add 2012  Chevy Tahoe in the highlighted section of the police description. Highway – is $100,000 enough to erect a building. This number has remained static for several years. Richard has recommended pushing it out to 2025. Ask him next year to re-estimate the price for the CIP. Highway 24 – Becky explained how this will take place. It will be from the contingency fund balance. It will be purchased in 2022. Remove the description and leave the $100,000 in 2022. Parks/Rec – clarify on the amount. The Rec department needs to purchase a trailer as well. It will be labelled lawnmower and trailer. Transfer Station #21 – covered earlier in meeting. School District #21 was completed this weekend. ESSER Grant Funds should be listed in 2022. The School plans to leave the funds in the CIP in case the funds are not received. Becky will check on if the capital reserve for bridge accounts for the Scott Road bridge. The proposed tax rate impact of the 2022 plan is 3.72 will be on there in bold/large print. The total appropriations by year chart will remain. The Figure 3 Tax Rate Impact chart will be removed. Remove most of/all of Section 5.6 as we have put in what the departments have asked for this year. Add in that these are changes to the Department Requests by CIP Committee this year in the title. Discussion was held about sewer and Capital Reserve and the fact that it would be offset by income to the sewer department. David recommends having it in section 4.2 . Historical comparison chart (Fig 3)– keep it or not? David is concerned about the tax rate impact being removed. 

5. Review/revision of spreadsheet 

6. Review of calendar re: presentation of CIP Report to Town & Committees – the dates have been adjusted.

Becky made a motion to approve the CIP plan as amended. Sheldon seconded. APPROVED

7. Adjournment – Becky made a motion to adjourn at 8:18 pm, Sheldon seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

